Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
FALLER DAVIS & ASSOCIATES, INC.
The Florida Department of Transportation, District 1 announces a workshop to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: October 16, 2025, 4:30 p.m. - 6:30 p.m.

PLACE: Bonnet Springs Park Welcome Center, 400 Bonnet Springs Blvd., Lakeland, FL 33815

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) invites you to a public workshop for the SR 563 at Pear St./Parker St. Safety Project/Median Modification in Polk County on October 16, 2025. The in-person open-house will begin at 4:30 p.m.

The purpose of this project is to improve safety at this intersection. The project identification number is 446274-1. The workshop is being held to present information about the proposed design. The workshop provides an opportunity for the public to offer feedback on the proposed plan for the project record.

The Department has two ways to participate in the workshop: by attending the in-person event at Bonnet Springs Park on October 16, 2025, or by viewing the materials online through the project website www.swflroads.com/project/446274-1. All workshop material will be available online or at the in-person event. You may choose any combination of the options provided to review the materials and to submit your comments.

FDOT is sending notices to all property owners, business owners, interested persons and organizations to provide the opportunity to give comments to FDOT regarding this project. While comments about the project are accepted at any time, please send your comments by October 30, 2025, to be included in the project record. A summary of the comments and responses will be available on the project website approximately 30 days following the workshop.

If you have any questions about the workshop, please contact the FDOT Project Manager, Amber Albritton, by email at amber.albritton@dot.state.fl.us; through the project website; or by mail at Florida Department of Transportation-District One, 801 North Broadway Avenue, Bartow, FL 33830.

FDOT solicits public participation without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability, or family status. People who require special accommodations under the Americans with Disabilities Act or who require translation services (free of charge) should contact Cynthia Sykes, District One Title VI Coordinator, at (863)519-2287, or email at Cynthia.Sykes@dot.state.fl.us at least seven days prior to the public hearing.

For more information, you may contact the FDOT Project Manager, Amber Albritton, by email at amber.albritton@dot.state.fl.us, or by mail at FDOT District One, 801 North Broadway Ave., Bartow, FL 33830.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Amber Albritton, by email at amber.albritton@dot.state.fl.us or at FDOT District One, 801 North Broadway Ave., Bartow, FL 33830
For more information, you may contact: Amber Albritton, by mail at amber.albritton@dot.state.fl.us, or by mail at FDOT District One, 801 North Broadway Ave., Bartow, FL 33830
